
 

 

 

March 23, 2020 

 

The President 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Ave, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20050 

 

Dear Mr. President, 

 

We write to you requesting the formation of an interagency taskforce under the aegis of the 

National Security Council (NSC) with the purpose of countering the sinister propaganda campaign 

emanating from the Chinese Communist Party (CCP). The Asia Reassurance Initiative Act (ARIA) 

(P.L. No: 115-409), which you signed into law in December 2018, authorizes funding “for United 

States Government efforts to counter the strategic influence of the People's Republic of China,” 

developing the foundation for such an initiative. 

 

In early December 2019, citizens of the city of Wuhan, China began experiencing symptoms of 

what would become known as Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). This new virus has 

continuously proved highly infectious and in the four short months since its discovery, it has 

become a global pandemic and a crisis here at home. Despite early indications that this was a new 

virus comparable to Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome (SARS) from 2002, the CCP made 

concerted efforts to obfuscate and downplay information that would have been critical for the health 

of their citizens and later the world. 

 

Now that COVID-19 has spread rapidly around the globe, the CCP and its officials have the 

audacity to spread disingenuous claims that the United States is responsible for this pandemic. This 

is not simply dishonest, it is dangerous. This tactic, in addition to being a despicable exploitation of 

a global emergency, threatens to undermine the worldwide coordination necessary to combat this 

coronavirus. It is for this reason that we request an interagency taskforce within the NSC to counter 

the malicious propaganda coming from CCP apparatchiks. 

 

This interagency taskforce should include representatives from the Department of State, the 

Department of Defense (DOD), the Department of Treasury, the Department of Commerce, the 

Department of Homeland Security (DHS), the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), 

and from agencies within the Intelligence Community. These representatives should work together 

to disseminate accurate and appropriate information to U.S. Government (USG) employees and the 

global public at-large concerning the origins of COVID-19 and efforts at national and international 

levels to halt its spread.  

 

To that end, this taskforce should focus on 1) producing a white paper on the origins of COVID-19 

and subsequent CCP efforts to conceal its seriousness, 2) provide guidance to USG employees and 
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